
  

 

          

       

      November 15, 2013 

 

 

 

Chief, Wireless Telecommunications Bureau 

Federal Communications Commission  

445 12th St., SW, Room TW-A325 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

 

RE: WT Docket No. 13-240 
 

Dear Docket Clerk:  

 

 On behalf of the more than 1,500 member organizations of the American Public 

Transportation Association (APTA), I write to provide comments on the Federal 

Communications Commission’s (FCC) Public Notice concerning Section 106 Review of 

Positive Train Control Facilities, which was released for comment on September 27, 

2013.  

 

About APTA 

 

 APTA is a non-profit international trade association of public and private member 

organizations, including public transit systems; high-speed intercity passenger rail 

agencies; planning, design, construction and finance firms; product and service providers; 

academic institutions; and state associations and departments of transportation.  More 

than ninety percent of Americans who use public transportation are served by APTA 

member transit systems. Virtually every train passenger in America rides on an APTA 

member’s train. 

 

  APTA speaks for its members. Its Board of Directors reiterated that fact on March 

9, 2013, when it adopted the following statement: “While APTA encourages its members 

to provide specific examples or impacts in support of the association's positions, APTA 

crafts its comments to represent those of all APTA members. The association goes to 

great lengths to ensure its regulatory comments represent the consensus views of our 

members. Every APTA member has the opportunity to review drafts, participate in 

discussions, and assist in crafting those consensus comments. In short, we speak with a 

single voice and, when the rare instance occurs that we cannot reach consensus, we do 

not speak at all. APTA's comments are those of our more than 1,500 members. This 

consensus-based method of crafting regulatory comments is a factor underlying APTA's 

selection of one of Washington's most trusted brands in a broad survey conducted by the 

National Journal and we encourage all federal agencies to recognize the representative 

nature of the association's regulatory comments. 
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 APTA works closely with the Joint Council on Transit Wireless Communications (the Joint 

Council).  We have reviewed the comments submitted by the Joint Council and unequivocally 

endorse those comments.    

 

We appreciate the opportunity to assist the FCC in solving these important issues and would 

be happy to provide any additional information necessary to complete this process. For additional 

information, please contact James LaRusch, APTA’s chief counsel and vice president corporate 

affairs, at (202) 496-4808 or jlarusch@apta.com. 

 

 

      Sincerely yours, 

   
  Michael P. Melaniphy 

      President & CEO 
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